[image: image3.emf]      Snow days   Thank you to everyone for your  understanding and cooperation during our  recent school closure. We apologise to  anyone who did not get a text last  Wednesday, however, this was beyond our  control as the textaparent  system  went  down.   Student absences   Just a reminder that if your child is absent  from school for any reason please send in a  written note explaining the dates for which  your child was absent and the reason for  their absence.      Board of Management   The next meeting  of our school Board of  Management will take place on the  Monday 16 th   April.   Board members will  be completing training over the next       Staff Training   In order to facilitate staff training the  school will be closed on Thursday 8 th   March. There will also be an early closure  at 12.00pm on    Wednesday 7 th   March and  4 th   May. All pupils are to be collected at  this time. The school bus will do a  12.00pm collection on these days. We  greatly appreciate your co - operation with  this matter.     Teaching Practice   We would like to take this opportunity to  welcome Ms Joanna Younghusband to the            school. Ms Younghusband will be  completing her Teaching Practice in St.  Mary’s NS over the coming weeks. She  will be teaching classes in Mrs  Whiteford’s  classroom up to the Easter  Vacation and she will be teaching in Mrs  Maher’s classroom following the Easter  vacation.     Child Protection   Our new Child Safeguarding Statement  and Risk Assessment is available for all  parents and guardians to view on our  school   noticeboard.     School activities   Swimming     Swimming will continue on 9 th , 16 th   and  23 rd   March for all classes. We are trying to  reschedule our missed swimming lesson  and will notify you of this date as   soon as  it is scheduled. All pupils must bring  swimsuits and swimming hats on these  days. Good behaviour is expected of all  pupils at the swimming pool.  Swimming  will take place during the school day   and  all pupils are expected to participate in  swimming  lessons, unless they are unable  to for health reasons.   If your child is not  participating in swimming for this reason,  they will accompany us to the swimming  pool and will be supervised by an adult in  the waiting area.  Please send in a written  explanati on if your child is not participa t- ing in swimming.   Pupils may be collected at their normal  times from the school following swi m- ming.   

MARCH NEWSLETTER 

 
Board of Management
The next meeting of our school Board of Management will take place on Monday 11th March in the school.
 Policy Review
Please find attached a review of our Home-School Communication Policy for your information. If anyone has any comments, please contact Mrs Maher by Friday 8th March.

 St. Mary’s NS Social Media
Following our last Board meeting, it was agreed that the school would set up a Social media page on Facebook and Instagram. The reason for this is to share and promote positive initiatives in the school community. The Social Media pages will be managed by the staff and we would ask parents to like and share the posts among the community.
Please follow the page “St Mary’s No2 NS” to view our latest posts on Facebook and Instagram.

 We are asking permission from parents to share images and videos of the children participating in these initiatives. If you are happy for your child’s picture or video to be shared on our social media platforms, please complete the attached form.
 If you are not satisfied for the school to upload your child’s image/ video we would still request that you complete the form accordingly and return it to your child’s class teacher.
Thank you for your support with this matter. 

School Photographs
All school photograph orders must be returned to the school by Monday 4th March or if you wish you may complete 
the order online. If you  order online you must  place the order by the 4th March to avail of free delivery to the school.
School activities
World Book Day
World Book Day will take place on Thursday 7th March. All classes will be completing book related activities during this day. Each child will receive a World Book Day token on this day and all classes will visit Nenagh bookshop to have a look around the bookshop and receive their free book. Children may bring in their own money to purchase a book if they wish to do so.
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GAA
GAA classes continue for all classes every Thursday.
Spring Clean
Our annual Spring clean will take place on   Thursday 14th March.  The boys and girls will tidy and weed all areas around the school.  This is a wonderful opportunity for the boys and girls to take pride in their school and how it looks. Please ensure that all children wear old clothes on this day.
 Cash for Clobber
 It’s time to do a SPRING CLEAN! 

The Green Schools’ committee will hold Cash for Clobber initiative on Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th and Friday 15th March.  Parents are invited to bring in any unwanted clothes, shoes and household textiles and leave them in the school hall   from 8.50am to 9.30am or from 1.40pm to 2.40pm on the dates listed above.  We are all helping reduce the amount of material going to landfill, thus contributing significantly to Ireland’s recycling targets. The school will also benefit as we will receive payment for the amount we recycle.
 Active Flag Committee

The Active Flag Committee will run a 4 week challenge. This year is the RunAroundEurope Challenge and we are busy already completing our laps. This initiative focuses on participation, inclusion and fun, with lots of learning opportunities along the way. All classes are challenged to include a “run a day”   across the four weeks of the challenge. Working together as a school, the combined kilometres will bring participants to many capital cities across Europe. Let’s get moving!
 Seachtain na Gaeilge
Seachtain na Gaeilge will take place during the week commencing Monday 11th March. During the week the pupils will focus on fun filled Gaeilge activities which will culminate in a presentation by all classes of some of the things they have been focussing on in their classes during the week.
Wellbeing Wednesdays
Our next Wellbeing Wednesday will take place on Wednesday 20th March. We look forward to seeing everyone’s submissions and adding to our Wellbeing Board in the school hall.
School MINI- FAIR
On Thursday 21st March, the boys and girls will run a school MINI-FAIR from 12.00pm- 1.30.pm.
Our School Fair will comprise of a cake stall, book stall and some fun activities for the boys and girls.   Monies raised will be used to purchase resources for the classrooms. We invite all parents/ guardians to come to the Fair and buy some tasty treats or books and you may even wish to try out some of the activities.   If anybody has anything suitable for a school raffle on the day we would be delighted to accept any donations.  We are also asking for parents to volunteer to help us out running the stalls. If you are free to help, please let your child’s teacher know or email the school. Thanking you for your support with this event.
Parents’ Association
 A meeting of our PA will take place on Wednesday 20th March via zoom.  Further details to follow.
The PA will be having a Green Day on Friday 15th March at a cost of €3.  All pupils are encouraged to wear green/ funny hats….etc on this day.
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Dates for your Diary
· Each Thursday –GAA classes

· Monday 4th March- School Photograph orders must be returned.
· 11th – 15th March Seachtain na Gaeilge
· Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th & Friday 15th March Cash for Clobber - All bags for recycling may be left into the school.
· Thursday 14th March Spring Clean 
· Friday  15th March Green Day (Non-Uniform Day) €3 Proceeds towards PA funds
· Monday 18th March School closed for St. Patrick’s weekend
·  Wednesday 20th March PA meeting via Zoom
· Wednesday  20th March Wellbeing Wednesdays
· Thursday 21st March- School Mini-Fair 12.00pm to 1.30pm
Consent form relating to Social Media Platforms
 I am aware that Saint Mary’s National School have set up  social media pages on Facebook and Instagram.
 I am happy for my child’s picture or video, when participating in school activities, to be shared on these social media platforms.
 Please tick the relevant box.










 YES   
□
 NO
□
 Signed:_______________________________
 Parent/ Guardian
 Date:______________
Signed:_______________________________
 Parent/ Guardian
 Date:______________
Please return this form to your child(ren)’s teacher.
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Snow days

Thank you to everyone for your understanding and cooperation during our recent school closure. We apologise to anyone who did not get a text last Wednesday, however, this was beyond our control as the textaparent  system went down.

Student absences

Just a reminder that if your child is absent from school for any reason please send in a written note explaining the dates for which your child was absent and the reason for their absence. 



Board of Management

The next meeting of our school Board of Management will take place on the Monday 16th April.	Board members will be completing training over the next	



Staff Training

In order to facilitate staff training the school will be closed on Thursday 8th March. There will also be an early closure at 12.00pm on 	 Wednesday 7th March and 4th May. All pupils are to be collected at this time. The school bus will do a 12.00pm collection on these days. We greatly appreciate your co-operation with this matter.



Teaching Practice

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome Ms Joanna Younghusband to the 









school. Ms Younghusband will be completing her Teaching Practice in St. Mary’s NS over the coming weeks. She will be teaching classes in Mrs Whiteford’s classroom up to the Easter Vacation and she will be teaching in Mrs Maher’s classroom following the Easter vacation.



Child Protection

Our new Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment is available for all parents and guardians to view on our school noticeboard.



School activities

Swimming 

Swimming will continue on 9th, 16th and 23rd March for all classes. We are trying to reschedule our missed swimming lesson and will notify you of this date as soon as it is scheduled. All pupils must bring swimsuits and swimming hats on these days. Good behaviour is expected of all pupils at the swimming pool. Swimming will take place during the school day and all pupils are expected to participate in swimming lessons, unless they are unable to for health reasons.   If your child is not participating in swimming for this reason, they will accompany us to the swimming pool and will be supervised by an adult in the waiting area.  Please send in a written explanation if your child is not participating in swimming.

Pupils may be collected at their normal times from the school following swimming. 

Visiting Author

We are delighted to welcome, published author, Ms Olive Mooney, to speak to 2nd to 6th classes on  Friday 9th March at 9.20am. We hope the boys and  girls enjoyed  her visit.



French classes

French classes continue as normal for  4th to 6th classes with Madame Healy Bernard.

Choral Festival

The choral festival which was cancelled last Friday has been rescheduled for  Friday 9th  March. A more detailed note will be distributed to all those participating in the choral festival.

Green School News



School MINI- FAIR

On Thursday 22nd March, the boy and girls will run a school MINI-FAIR from 12.30pm- 2.pm on this day. All parents welcome. Our School Fair will comprise of a cake stall, book stall and some fun activities for the boys and girls.   Moneies raised will be utilised to buy resources for the classroom. We invite all parents/ guardians to come to the Fair and buy some tasty treats or books and you may even wish to try out some of the activities. 

 For their homework on the Wednesday evening, pupils will be requested to bake a tasty treat for the Cake Stall.

In order, for this  event to run smoothly we would ask parents/guardians to help us out on the day. If you are  available to help sell cakes, assist with one of the activities..etc, please let your child’s teacher know as soon as possible. We would greatly appreciate any help and please come along and join in the fun. All are welcome!






